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July 2022 Prayer Letter 
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Prayer Requests: 
- Pray for the church plant, Victory Baptist church of Zinguedesse 
- Pray for the youth of our church  
- Pray for us to see more souls saved 

Most students are out of school for 
summer break so we have been working to 
build up the youth group at our church.  Last 
week I invited all the young men over to our 
house for games and a Bible lesson.  Please 
pray for these young men.  Some of them have 
not yet made a decision to follow Christ while 
others are just starting out their Christian 
walk. It has been exciting to see many of their 
lives changed by the gospel.   

       The church plant is going really well and we 
are really excited to be getting into our new 
building soon.  We have had visitors on a 
regular basis and continue to see people 
coming to Christ.  We are working to train 
leaders so that we are able to add more 
ministries for the growing church.  Please pray 
for us as we work to help the church grow 
towards stability and maturity.   

This month we held a VBS for the kids of our community.  We had around 110 kids 
attend each day.  The kids learned Bible verses, Bible stories and played games. Then 
they were sent home with a bag lunch of rice.    The VBS was a great success and I was 
excited to see so many people from our church step up to help out and work for the VBS 
go smoothly.   Please pray for these kids as our church works to reach them with the 
gospel and to continue to teach them the word of God.   


